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INSAF PROJECT EFFORT IN 2016 ON ITS WAY TO RECORD YEAR 
 

Thanks to a few large projects, our combined project effort in the Year 2016 is 

certain to end up in a record setting way. Some of these projects are likely to 

be one -time efforts, making the Year 2016 an atypical year.  

 

The first of these major projects is a $50,354 donation to the Kanchan 

Foundation by Shri Anop Vora and Family. The Kanchan Foundation, based in 

Navi Mumbai, helps the poor and needy families in rural areas in Gujarat and 

other parts of India (See Page 2).  

 

The second is a one -time joint effort by about 24 INSAF families to build a 

primary school in the 2015 Earthquake -devastated area in Selang, Nepal. A 

total of $29,300 has been spent on the project in 2016, on top of $14,000 in the 

Year 2015. (See Page 3)  

 

A total of $17,000 has been contributed to help the work of Divya Deepa Trust 

near Mysore, Karnataka, in a project led by Dr. Harshavardhana and 

supported by several others (see Page 4).  

 

Shri Printinder Singh and Ms. Maninder Kaur contributed an amount of $15,000 

to institute 3 permanent scholarships in the name of Pritinderõs late mother (see 

page 6).  

 

Coincidentally, the above 4 projects add up to $111,654 which alone nearly 

equals the total INSAF project effort of $111,917 in the Year 2015.  In addition to 

the above 4 projects, about 20 additional projects are likely to see support 

during the Year 2016. You will be able to read about those in this or the future 

Newsletters.  

 

Congratulations to everyone associated with the support of all the projects this 

year. One can see how our collective effort of ògiving backó is making a real 

difference.  There is still time to act and help a cause of your personal choice. 

Please peruse the 8 pages of this Newsletter for ideas.  

 

If you have been meaning to start a new project to ògive backó in your own 

unique way during 2016 and can use some support, please let the Newsletter 

Editor or any Board Member know by dropping a line to the Newsletter Editor.  
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THE KANCHAN FOUNDATION   

The Kanchan Foundation is a charitable foundation, 

based in Navi Mumbai and started by INSAF member Shri 

Anop Vora and his brothers, about 25 years ago, and 

formally set up in 2010. The Foundation has a committee 

of people who manage the distribution of the funds very 

prudently. The Foundationõs activities span support for the 

following areas:  

¶ Education  

¶ Health Care  

¶ Families with Development Disabilities  

In 2015, the Foundation spent $7,230 on education related 

activities. One of the activities was to distribute notebooks 

to needy students at 6 different locations in Gujarat and in 

Mumbai. The photo above is from one of those events.  

 

The Foundation is structured to provide:  

 

¶ Help to poor and needy families in rural areas of 

Gujarat and other parts of India  

¶ Help to school kids and college boys and girls  

¶ Medical aid to the needy  

 

As an example of the Foundationõs activities, an eye 

camp was organized in February 2015 in partnership with 

LKSVP Eye Hospital, a project by Lions Club of Karnavati, in 

Pachhegam village, Bhavnagar District, Gujarat. The 

camp was well attended by 850 beneficiaries who were 

examined during the camp. 535 patients were provided 

with free spectacles as per their eye test.  

 

   [Continued in next column]  
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ONLINE AND MATCHING CONTRIBUTIONS TO INSAF  
 

FYI ñ  one can contribute online to INSAF through a 

Paypal account. At INSAFWEB.ORG, there is a button at 

the top of the home page which says òDONATEó via 

Paypal.  This option has the advantage of convenience ñ 

you are all done with just a few clicks anytime 24/7. No 

need to write and mail a check. The flip side is that 

although 100% of your contribution is tax deductible, a fee 

will be deducted by Paypal. In most cases, about 97.5% of 

the funds will be available for your project.  

 
 

Does your employer have a charitable contribution 

matching program? Examples of those already matching 

employee contributions for INSAF are:  AT&T, Exxon 

Foundation, Gap, Google, Macyõs, McGraw Hill, The 

Christensen Fund, and Tyco. Congratulations to all those 

who have successfully accomplished this match from their 

employers ñ thus doubling the funds they can use to help 

those in need.  

An Eye Camp in -progress in 2015  

 

Further follow -up was conducted wherein 23 beneficiaries 

were treated for cataracts at the Ahmedabad Eye 

Hospital.   The patientõs glasses were then provided with 

new lenses after the cataract surgery. Since the operation 

was conducted in Ahmedabad, the transportation and 

visit stay charges were incurred by the Foundation.  

 

The Foundation spent about $6,060 for these and other 

medical services in 2015.  

 

During 2016, Shri Anop Vora, and family & friends have 

sent a total of $50,354 to the Foundation ñ the largest 

amount ever contributed in a single year, in the 43 year 

old history of INSAF, for a single organization.  
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REBUILDING A SCHOOL IN NEPAL AFTER A MAJOR 

EARTHQUAKE 
 

An April 2015 earthquake in Nepal destroyed most of the 

schools in the Sindhupalchok area. Subsequently, INSAF 

members and friends have undertaken the humanitarian 

task of building a primary school in the Selang village area 

of Sindhupalchok.  

 

The last issue of the Newsletter shared some photos of 

workers trying to level an area of the Himalayan hilly terrain 

for the eventual building of a retaining wall and a school 

building. Here are additional photos which show the 

modest but real progress achieved on the ground during 

the Year 2016.  

A view of the school site in Nepal near Selang village in the 

beautiful Himalayas. The green roof structure will 

eventually be the newly built school building.  

The school building under construction. The roof has sky -

lights for each of the classrooms. The walls, windows and 

doors are currently being installed.  

A total of about $47,800 has been contributed for this 

project which began towards in the end of 2015 after 

several rounds of INSAF fund raising and planning with a 

partner NGO  Ne:Kalp in Nepal.  However, internal politics 

of Madheshi agitation Nepal and that of Nepal -India 

relations descended into a crisis resulting in stoppage of 

trade across the Nepal -India border. The trade stoppage 

meant the prices in Nepal of materials and fuel sky 

rocketed. A decision to wait until prices returned to more 

normal levels but a delay f about 2 months was incurred.  

               Toilets built as a part of the project  

Drinking water supply has been installed  

as a part of the project   

 

A more recent challenge which added an additional 

delay of 2 -3 months was that the already difficult hilly dirt 

road to the village was severely damaged during the 

monsoon rains. The good news is that some repair work 

necessary to make the damaged road usable again has 

been completed and the work on the site has resumed as 

of the time of this Newsletter.                   


